
                                                                                          
 
FLUOR BWXT PORTSMOUTH LLC                                                              April 29, 2024 
P.O. Box 548 
Piketon, Ohio 45661 
 
          
 
Subject:    CQC (Construction Quality Control) Services 
Reference:    Request for Proposal (RFP) – FBP24SC165536 
 
Dear Potential Offerors, 
 
Fluor BWXT Portsmouth LLC is requesting that you to provide a proposal for RFP-FBP24SC165536  “Supply 
Construction Quality Control” services” at the Portsmouth Decontamination and Decommissioning (D&D) 
Project at the Portsmouth Gaseous Diffusion Plant near Piketon, Ohio. 
 
Offerors are advised that this is a competitive bid.  Please note that a pre-bid meeting will be held on May 2nd, 
 2024 at 8:00 AM.  Location of the Pre-Bid Meeting is Fluor-BWXT Portsmouth LLC's X-780 T5 conference 
room. Offerors are encouraged to attend this meeting.  All proposal questions, subsequent to the pre-bid 
meeting, must be submitted in writing to Michael Paige at michael.paige@ports.pppo.gov no later than 2:00 
PM May 8, 2024. All questions will be responded to in writing by May 13th, 2024 
 
The RFP and associated documents will be available on line at:  
 
https://www.fbportsmouth.com/working-with-us/solicitations.html 
 
Activity: RFP FBP24SC165536 Supply Construction Quality Control Services. 
 
Please contact the undersigned if issues occur downloading the RFP Documents. 
 
Please reference Sections L & M “Instructions, Conditions, and Notices to Offerors” of the subject RFP for 
further details regarding the Pre-Proposal Conference, due dates, and proposal requirements. 
 
Your proposal must be received no later than 2:00 PM Eastern Time, May 16, 2024.  Your proposal must 
include all of the items listed in the Proposal Preparation Instructions, Section L.1. Should your firm decide 
to “No Bid”, please inform the undersigned with an explanation as soon as possible. 
 
Please be advised that Fluor-BWXT Portsmouth LLC will have no obligation to award a contract on the basis 
of this proposal or otherwise pay for the information solicited. 
 
Should you have any questions please feel free to contact the undersigned at 740-897-2951 or by email at 
michael.paige@ports.pppo.gov. 
 
Note: If you plan on coming to the pre-bid meeting in person and are not badged to come on site, please 
submit the following to michael.paige@ports.pppo.gov for a temporary visitor’s badge, no later than 11:00 
a.m. on May 1st, 2024 
 

1. Name 
2. Name of Company you are representing. 
3. Phone number 

 
You must be a US citizen to secure a visitor’s pass and please have a valid photo ID (drivers licenses) 
with you when you come to site.  A follow up email will be sent to inform you of the place and time to 
secure your visitor’s badge. 
Best Regards, 
 
 
 
Michael Paige 
Subcontract Management 
Fluor-BWXT / Portsmouth LLC 
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